
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

CERTIFIED MAIL/RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED 
 

 
September 15, 2023 
 
Diana Joyner 
Westinghouse Electric Company LLC 
5801 Bluff Rd  
Hopkins, SC 29061 
 
Re: Department Decision 

Westinghouse Electric Company LLC/Columbia Fuel Fabrication Facility 
NPDES Permit # SC0001848 
Richland County 

 
Dear Diana Joyner: 
 
Enclosed is the National Pollutant Discharge Elimination system (NPDES) Permit for the above referenced facility.  
The permit is issued with the following changes to the draft permit that was public noticed on May 5, 2023: 
 

1. Nitrate Nitrogen monitoring has been added to Outfall 001. 
2. The groundwater monitoring requirement for Volatile Organic Compounds was removed because these 

compounds are not associated with the wastewater treatment system and are better monitored and 
regulated by the Department’s Bureau of Land and Waste Management. 

3. A groundwater monitoring requirement for tributyl phosphate was added based on information received 
from Westinghouse. 

In order that you understand your responsibilities included in the provisions of this permit, particular attention 
should be given to the following sections: 

1. PART II.E:  This section contains responsibilities for the proper operation and maintenance of your 
facility. 

2. PART II.L.3:  This section describes the specific requirements for the permit to be transferred to 
another party. 

3. PART II.L.4:  This section contains your responsibilities for reporting monitoring results.  Preprinted 
Discharge Monitoring Report (DMR) forms will be provided at a later date by DHEC for reporting 
monitoring results. 

4. PART III:  This section contains all listings of effluent characteristics, discharge limitations, and 
groundwater, soil and sludge monitoring. 

5. PART V:  This section contains all the special requirements relative to your permit.  Such items in this 
section include the certified operator required to operate your wastewater treatment plant, the day 
of the week on which monitoring shall occur, sludge disposal requirements, and whole effluent 
toxicity requirements. 



Please note the effective date on the permit and see the enclosed South Carolina Board of Health and 

Environmental Control Guide to Board Review. 

If you have any questions about the technical aspects of this permit, please contact Byron M Amick at 803-898-

4236. Information pertaining to adjudicatory matters may be obtained by contacting the Legal Office, SCDHEC 

2600 Bull Street, Columbia, SC 29201, or by calling them at (803) 898-3350. 

Sincerely, � 

�.e;/:1ts 
Industrial Wastewater Permitting Section 

Enclosures 

cc w/encl:: EPA 

NPDES Permit Administration 

Jacob Oblander, Compliance Manager, BOW/WPC Enforcement 

Jessica Price, Midlands EA Columbia 

Byron M Amick, BOW 

S.C Department of Health and Environmental Control

2600 Bull Street. Columbia. SC 29201 (803) 898-3432 www.scdhec.gov 




